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Bromley Parent Voice

working in partnership to give parents and carers a voice




Why have Parent Representatives?

The role of parent representatives (reps) is to inform decision makers about the

experiences of parents and to ensure that parents’ views are fed into decisions about children’s services at an operational or strategic level. Through this process parents and professionals reach a common understanding about effective services for disabled children. Their combined information and perspectives result in joint planning that leads to more effective services.

Expectations of Parent Representatives

They must be able to represent all parents

To be truly representative, parent reps  have the daunting task of representing the

views of parents from a huge range of backgrounds whose children have a wide

range of impairments. 

They are knowledgeable

To contribute meaningfully, parent reps need the same information as professionals on the working group and the issues it is addressing. 
They are available

Parents are most often stopped from participating because of times of meetings. Meetings should be arranged when parents can attend,

e.g. 10am -2pm so that parents can pick up children

• avoiding school holidays

• meetings in the evenings

What Parent Representatives expect from a Chair:

An induction which would include:

· A written description of others on the group and their roles and responsibilities.

· A chance to meet with any out-going Parent Representative.

· A meeting with the Chair of the group beforehand where Parent Representatives’ responsibilities are outlined and information is given about the current issues being raised at the group.

· Copies of previous minutes.

For meetings:

· Being given the same courtesy as professionals on the group.

· Being given the same information as professional on the group.

· An explanation of any jargon or terminology.

· Given the opportunity to raise any concerns about the role or place of the Parent Representatives on the group.

· Appreciation that Parent Representatives have other commitments and timetables.

What the Chair can expect from parent Representatives:

· An awareness of other parents views.

· An ability to represent the views of other Parents when they might not be their own.

· A willingness to contribute to discussions.

· Regular attendance at meetings and sending apologies if unable to attend.

· An understanding of meeting etiquette/ protocols.

· Coming prepared, e.g. having read minutes and documents.

Tricky Issues

Confidentiality

At times, a strategic working group may discuss confidential matters. It is very

important that parent reps are prepared for this and abide by the forum’s confidentiality policy.  In addition, parent reps should be subject to exactly the same confidentiality rules as all other members of the working group and no more.

Payment for parent representatives

BPV will reimburse volunteers for out of pocket expenses for their work (travel costs and childcare). 

Bromley Parent Voice will give ongoing support & training.







